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Land Used For Motorcross Stratford Road A422 Wroxton OX15 6HX

Creation of a motocross track and soft landscaping scheme and the change of use of
agricultural land to hold moto-cross events including set-up, take down and private practice
sessions, with associated camping site, for up to 65 days per year and agricultural grazing
(retrospective)

George Smith

Tom Wynn

8 The Leys,Stratford Road A422,Wroxton,Banbury,OX15 6QW
Objection

neighbour

I would like to place on record my objections to this application primarily on 3 counts. 1) The
high volume of speeding vans and cars that are quite obviously going to and from the
venue(Vehicles with Motocross bikes on trailers) through the main run-through to the venue
of Wroxton. Every weekend an event is on and I'm walking along the main road you have
these convoys of vans almost always going upwards of 40/50mph through the centre of
Wroxton in daylight hours which is clearly a 30mph. Wroxton has a problem with speeding
vehicles at the best of times but add in the hundreds of extra vehicles who aren't from the
area and quite obviously don't care about following speed limits exacerbates the problem. 2)
The amount of litter(fast food packaging, Drinks cans etc) along the main road in Wroxton
quite significantly and obviously increases at the same times these convoys of vans come
through the village, so it wouldn't be hard to associate at least a good proportion of this
increased litter to the people going to and from the venue. 3) The increase in humber of
event days would take it to over 1 in every 2 weekends which is a ridiculous amount of
events in what is a very rural peaceful location with lots of wildlife, and with no money going
into the local economy (pubs, restaurants etc) it has little to no benefit to the local
communities or the council itself, with one of the restaurants you'd think would benefit
already objecting strongly! Before you approve any plans I would implore you to spend some
time on the main road in Wroxton when people are travelling to and at the end of an event
to see these problems for yourself. As at some point either someone will get hurt from
speeding or you will have to pay extra money to clear litter left behind after events. It is
quite conceivable that villages the other side of the venue going toward motorways will have
similar problems i.e. Pillerton, Gaydon etc
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